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Minutes of the AGM meeting of the Music Supporters’ Group  

held on Monday 6th March 2023 
Welcome: 
 

The meeting opened at 6.30pm.   
Welcome from President Kathy Wright to new attendees and current MSG members. 

 
Attendance:  
Kathy Wright, Lyndall Schulze, Kellee Green, Mel Bolton, Sharon Rogers, Anita Morgan, 
Sebastiaan Fick (SPSSA), Chris Pitstock, Nicki Collegde, Jodi Cross, Kerry Riley 
 
Apologies:  
Lisa Heard, Meredith Trew, Rob Stephan, Catherine Shepherd 

 
Confirmation of Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 7th March, 2022 
 

Motion That the Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th March be accepted as read 

Moved Kathy Wright 

Seconded Kerry Riley 

Result Carried 
 
Presidents Report:    
 
 SPS Music Supporter Group President’s Report for the Year 2022  
I must acknowledge my gratitude and thanks to the Music Supporters Committee for their unwavering 
support and commitment over this year. I especially would like to thank the hard-working executive team 
Lisa Heard and Lyndall Schulze, and Ben Myers for all their assistance this past year.  
Equally, I would like to acknowledge on behalf of the Music Supporter Group our appreciation for Kellee 
Green and the SPS Music staff and tutors for imparting your wisdom and expertise to the students 
participating in the music program.  
Music in the Dark was our first big event for the year. Thanks to the MSG team for pulling together a 
great night and for the parents who gave of their time to run the BBQ, bar and cake stall. Sadly, weather 
curtailed plans and the evening was spent indoors rather than out in the open. This did have an impact 
on our fundraising efforts and the length of time families stayed at the event.  
Our other major events being the Solo Competition (June) and Con Brio (Sept) were event successes. Due 
to an untimely bout of Covid I was unable to be at the Solo Competition so my appreciation to the team 
for being the amazing people that you are and running the successful bar and canteen on the sidelines of 
the competition. Returning for Con Brio, which was a wonderful celebration of the student’s talents and 
a grand farewell to the year 12s. Once again, cheese platters were the hero of the evening!  
This year, the Music Supporters Group focused their fundraising efforts on the purchase of a piano for 
the Walker Centre.  While we didn’t quite make it this year, we are hoping that the coming year will 
accomplish this goal. The idea to move the large grand piano to the Walker Centre and purchase a 
smaller second-hand grand piano for the senior music classroom was approved by the committee as a 
financially sensible compromise.  
The SPS Fest is gaining momentum and this year had the largest line up since its inception. Participants 
were thrilled by the number of their peers in the crowd wishing them well. The MSG was able to run a 
sausage sizzle to feed the fan and musicians! The teacher’s band rocked out once again and I’m sure 
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students will all have a greater appreciation for them as a result. Thanks to the past students who judged 
the event and congratulations to all who participated.  
So, while fundraising efforts were not as we had hoped for yet another year, we did however, still 
manage to raise a reasonable amount of money for the music department. The MSG as in previous years, 
provided prize money for the Solo Competition and SPS Fest and Celebration of Achievement.  
Thank you, team, for your support and for those families (especially the Manderson family who have 
contributed so much (beyond cheese platters!) who left our Music Supporter’s family at the end of 2022. 
We thank you for your friendship, for your dedication and we wish you all the best.  
Kathy Wright  
Outgoing President  
Music Supporters Groups 
 

 
 

 That the Presidents Report be accepted as read 

Moved Kathy Wright 

Seconded Mel Bolton 

Result Carried 
 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  March 2022 
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Actions:   

  That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as read 

Moved Lyndall Schulze 

Seconded Kathy Wright 

Result Carried 
 
2022 Committee stood down 
Sebastian moved that the 2022 MSG committee executive be stood down and noted that a 
quorum of members was in attendance.  Executive committee was voted upon in light of 
received nominations. 
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2023 Elected Committee 
 
Sebastiaan declared the positions filled. 
 
President:  Mel Bolton 
Vice President:  Jodi Cross 
Treasurer:  Lyndall Schulze 
Secretary:  Lisa Heard  
 
 
 
The Meeting closed at 6.46 pm 
Next Meeting:  Monday 6th March 2023, 6:30pm 
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